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•	� Students must receive financial clearance from the Student 
Financial Services Office to participate in graduation ceremo-
nies or to receive a diploma.

•	� Diplomas will be ready for distribution beginning two weeks 
after commencement/degree conferral.

Commencement Services. On-campus commencement services 
occur in May and August. Students who receive December 
conferral of their degrees have the option of participating in the 
May commencement services.

Graduation in Absentia. At the time of application for gradu-
ation/marching, students must indicate whether or not they plan 
to participate in the ceremony. Those who complete all degree 
requirements and choose to graduate in absentia forfeit their right 
to participate in a later graduation ceremony. Those who par-
ticipate in a graduation ceremony before completing all degree 
requirements under the terms specified below may not participate 
for a second time when they complete their requirements.

Participation 
 a.	�



Apply Early. Some departments have admission deadlines. Consult 
departmental sections of this bulletin for details. All students should 
apply several months before they plan to enroll at the university.
	 Freshman students are encouraged to apply before their final 
secondary-school transcript is available. A preliminary transcript, 
GPA, and available test scores are used by the Undergraduate 
Admissions Office for admission. All students must submit a final 
secondary-school transcript and ACT or SAT scores before they 
complete their first registration.

General Admission Standards and 
Requirements
All undergraduate students must meet minimum general 
admission standards. Individual schools or departments may set 
additional standards for entry into particular programs. These 
standards are often higher than those listed in the Undergraduate 
General Admission Standards chart.

Undergraduate General Admission Standards

Official documentation of completion of secondary-school
studies from 
•	 an accredited secondary school
•	� or an equivalent overseas school (to be assessed by 

AACRAO guidelines)
•	� or GED certification with a minimum average score of 60 

on five sections of the test with no section lower than 50.

A minimum high school GPA of 2.25 overall and ACT/SAT 
composite scores at the 50th percentile (currently, these 
scores are 20 ACT and 970 SAT; but are subject to adjustment 
annually) is required for good and regular admission. Transfer 
students must have a minimum college GPA of 2.25 (and 
ACT/SAT scores are recommended, but not required). Students 
who do NOT meet these requirements will be reviewed by 
the Undergraduate Admissions Committee, no later than July 
15 for fall semester enrollment or November 15 for spring 
semester enrollment, for possible conditional admission.

The individual admissions status of each applicant (including 
good and regular, conditional and denied admission) is 
subject to the review and final decision of the Undergraduate 
Admissions Committee on the Andrews University campus.

A signed citizenship agreement and a written essay on the 
importance and impact of a Christian university education.

For high school students, reference evaluations will be 
conducted with the student’s guidance counselor and/or 
principal. Transfer students will be required to submit two 
recommendations.

	 A student who does not meet the regular admission standards 
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	 Transfer students who have earned at least 24 semester credits 
before applying to Andrews are evaluated on the basis of their 
college GPA and not their secondary-school GPA.
	 Transfer credits do not appear on the student's Andrews transcript.

Transfer of Credits. Students enrolling at Andrews University 
may transfer to their current program a limited number of credits 
for courses taken at other schools, if the following expectations 
are met.
•	� Complete official transcripts are submitted from each institution 

where work was done. (Registrars of these institutions should 
send transcripts directly to the Undergraduate Admissions 
Office of Andrews University.)

•	� The credits presented for transfer are for college level courses 
in which the student has earned a grade of C- or higher.

•	 All credits presented for transfer come directly from accredited 
	 institutions.
	 Requests for transfer of credits may be made only at the time of 
admission to the university, at the time when a change of program 
is approved, or if a petition to accept the course is approved and on 
file before the course is taken. The approving officer may specify 
conditions that must be fulfilled for the acceptance of the course.

Limit on Number of Transfer Credits. The schools of the uni-
versity allow no more than 70 semester hours to be transferred 
from community colleges (two-year) and applied on a bacca-
laureate degree. More may be approved by the dean as part of a 
planned professional program.
	 Only 6 transfer credits, including correspondence credits, may 
be applied on the last 36 semester credits of a degree program. 
Individual schools and programs may have other limitations on 
transfer credits.

Transfer of Credits from an Unaccredited School. Transfer 
credits from an unaccredited school are accepted on an individual 
basis after the student has demonstrated satisfactory academic 
performance at Andrews University. With advice from the 
Undergraduate Admissions Office and Academic Records Office, 
the dean of the school concerned determines the credits to be 
accepted, based on satisfactory performance in advanced-level 
courses and/or validation examinations. Likewise, departments 
determine the credits that can be applied toward a major or minor.

Dual Enrollment Status
Dual enrollment status is available to advanced undergraduate stu-
dents who wish to begin work on a graduate program. However, 
taking graduate courses does not guarantee or imply future admis-
sion to a degree program.

Requirements for Dual Enrollment. To be eligible for dual 
enrollment status the student must satisfy all of these requirements:
•	 Be an undergraduate student at Andrews University
•	 Be within 12 credits of finishing an undergraduate degree
•	 Be in the process for admission to a graduate program and meet 
	 all other regular admission standards for a graduate program
•	 Be enrolled in no more than 12 credits (combined graduate and 
	 undergraduate) each semester.

Limitation on Graduate Credits. The limitations on graduate 
credits taken while a student has dual enrollment status are the 
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	 The Gifted Scholars Admission Committee requires an 
interview with the student seeking admission and with his/her 
parents/legal guardians.

Admission of International Students
International students must pay an advance deposit and a housing 
deposit. Such students are also required to present a satisfactory 
budget for financing their studies and living costs (see the 
financial section of this bulletin).
	 Only after the above provisions have been met will an I-20 Form be 
issued to enable a student to obtain the necessary entry visa to the U.S.

Refusal or Annulment of Admission
Applicants may be refused admission
•

 Before registration, all new students 
must take two placement tests for use in academic advising:
•	 ACT or SAT 
	� The ACT or SAT is required for admission and should be taken 

before arriving on campus.
•	 Mathematics Placement Test
	 The Mathematics Placement Test is given on campus.
Direct questions concerning advising, tutoring and student success 
to the Student Success Center. (phone 269-472-6096, email: 
success@andrews.edu).

Declaration of Major. Students are encouraged to declare their 
major field of study by the start of their sophomore year. Special 
advisors are assigned to students yet undecided. Assistance in 
exploring majors/careers is given through the Student Success 
Center and the Counseling and Testing Center.

Class Standing
At the beginning of the autumn semester, undergraduate students 
are classified according to the number of semester credits earned.
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challenge exams administered within individual university 
departments should be sought directly from the respective 
department(s).

Validation or Proficiency Exams. Special examinations may also 
be taken for reasons other than earning credit. Certain published 
curricular or degree requirements may be waived, or transfer 
credits from an unaccredited college may be validated through 
special examinations. For further information, contact the dean of 
the respective school.

Special Learning Experiences

Correspondence Courses. A maximum of 16 semester credits 
by correspondence, other than credits taken through Andrews 
University distance-education courses, is accepted toward a bac-
calaureate degree. However, correspondence credit may be applied 
on a major or a minor only with the approval of the department 
chair. Normally, students do not take correspondence courses while 
in residence. They may be allowed to do so because of a schedule 
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Credit Requirement. A total of 62 semester credits must be 
earned and applied toward the degree.

Course Requirements. Students must complete the General 
Education requirements plus the specific requirements for the 
degree as specified in the appropriate section of this bulletin, 
including core, major, emphasis, and cognates as required.

Residence Requirements•	� A minimum of 15 of the last 21 semester credits applied to 

a degree must be earned in residence. Before a student takes 
non-Andrews courses for any part of the final 6 credits, the 
dean of the college/school in which the student is enrolled must 
approve.

•	� A minimum of 9 credits of the major must be taken in 
residence.

Grade Requirements. The grade requirements for an associate 
degree are the same as for a baccalaureate degree.•




